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SOUTH AFRICAN SECURITISATION FORUM – ACCOUNTING AND TAX SUB‑COMMITTEE

___________________________________________________________________________

MINUTES OF THE ACCOUNTING AND TAX SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT WERKSMANS ON 28 MARCH 2006 AT 11:30
___________________________________________________________________________

1 Present

Wildu du Plessis (Chairman) - WDP

Boshoff Grobler - BG

Clive Beaver - CB

Anthony Smith - AS

Grazyna Dadd - GD

Chris Beneke - CB

André Pottas (via telephone) - AP

Rob Kelso (via telephone) - RK

2 Apologies
R Mogototoane - RM

Geoff Pyle - GP

3 Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 3 February 2006 were approved with minor corrections.

4 Section 103 discussion paper
The working group established in the prior meeting has not reported back and CB undertook to follow up with N Nalliah.

5 Treatment of bad debts and write‑offs
BG reported that RMB has in fact heard back from SARS in respect of the ruling requested on whether or not an SPV could get a deduction under section 11(a) of the Income Tax Act where it bought but did not originate loans.  Apparently SARS was not amenable to granting such a ruling as it did not see the SPV as a money lender.  The reasons given by SARS were apparently not, however, particularly clear.  BG undertook to prepare a document setting out the position.

6 VAT leakage on fees
The working group reported back that it would seem as if a specific policy decision would be required to address this issue.  It was decided that the matter should not be taken up with SARS at the moment, but should remain on agendas of this sub‑committee for future reference.

7 CGT implications of selling of assets
Nic Job should be requested to prepare proposals on the use of trusts.

8 Valuation of hedges
The working group reported back and suggested that a meeting should be convened with the four large accounting firms in order to discuss the matter in greater detail.  It would seem as if the problems that have arisen are primarily an interpretational issue, but that the matter would be better explored in a dedicated sub‑sub‑committee meeting regarding same.  BG undertook to arrange such a meeting.

9 Next meeting
It was generally felt that the most pressing issue is the one relating to valuation of hedges and that the next meeting of this sub‑committee should only be arranged once the meeting with the four large accounting firms have been arranged and the matter have been debated further.

